

# Hill and Valley Riders, Inc. P.O. Box 61 Honeoye, New York 14471 www.HillandValleyRiders.com

# Newsletter

September 2006

#### **NEXT MEETINGS:**

9/21/06, 10/19/06, 11/16/06, 12/21/06

Meetings are held every third Thursday of the month at the Honeoye Fish & Game Club @ 7:30 p.m.

### TWO TIER REGISTRATION AND MEMBERSHIP:

Vouchers were received from NYSSA on August 4, 2006 and we've been busy processing all the 2006-2007 memberships. If you haven't renewed your membership with us, you'll find enclosed another membership registration form for your use. Please note important information located on the back of form. We urge you to renew as soon as possible. You can join via mail or by attending a meeting. If you need another form, they're available at the Honeoye Fish & Game Club and on our website. This will be the last newsletter and reminder to those who have not renewed for 2006-2007. If you have questions about this new registration process, please feel free to contact Vicki Bruce at 585-217-1084 or Clint VanDewark at 585-367-9216.

### 2006 ONTARIO COUNTY SNOW SHOW & GRASS DRAG:

This show is being brought to you by the Hill and Valley Riders Club, the Lehigh Valley Club and the Finger Lakes Club and is being held at the New York State Steam Association's pageant grounds located on Gehan Road (off Routes 5 & 20) in Canandaigua on Saturday, October 14, 2006 from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. The highlight of this event will be snowmobile grass drags. There will also be a major raffle. Items to be raffled are the choice of a new 2007 snowmobile, a Triton 10' aluminum trailer and/or cash prizes. (Please see raffle tickets for exact prize information.) There will be a youth snowmobile safety education class at this event, with free lunch provided. There will also be dealer displays, a used sled corral, pre-season sled inspections and concessions. Admission is free to this event.

### RAFFLE TICKETS FOR THE SHOW:

We've made 2 tickets available to our members out of 500 designated for our club to sell. If you would like more please let us know. You'll find them enclosed with this newsletter. Between the three clubs in the county, a total of 1,500 tickets will be sold, so odds are not too bad at all compared to the lottery. These tickets are numbered and their quantity limited, we ask that you return them to the above address immediately if you are not able to sell or purchase them for yourself. If you are able to sell or purchase these tickets, please return the lower portion of the stub along with a check payable to HVR-Treasurer as soon as possible. Tickets are \$10.00 each. Please return the tickets no later than October 1, 2006. We thank you for your cooperation.

#### WEBSITE AND HOTLINE:

Due to exciting improvements on our website, we will no longer have the hotline. The new website will allow us better access to update news and trail conditions in a more efficient manner. Please visit our website in the near future to see all of our new features. We'll keep you posted on our progress.

## CLOTHING:

Cooler weather is right around the corner and we have sweatshirts to help keep you warm. Several sizes available ranging from M to XXL. Gray or black with HVR logo and GOT SNOW? embroidered on back of some. Available at meetings or contact Vicki Bruce 217-1084.

#### **EVENTS:**

Our summer picnic "PIG ROAST" held on July 22 was a success. Thank you Jim Fyfe, Mike Loveland, Clint VanDewark for organizing and cooking at this event.

Support Pete Thompson and his team. Raise money to race in the Baja 1000 located along the Baja Peninsula, south of California this November. A kick off party and fundraising event will be held at the Honeoye Fish and Game Club on September  $23^{rd}$ .

Grass Drags!! Can you beat your buddy or fellow club member and get those bragging rights pre-season? If you think you can let's do it! October 14<sup>th</sup> at the Snow Show and Grass Drags. Early registration is possible. To register, please call Mike Murphy at (585)-289-8944.

#### HVR UPGRADES:

A storage shed is being constructed at the Honeoye Fish & Gun Club. This shed will house our trail maintenance equipment, party supplies, banners, filing cabinet for our records and documents and other miscellaneous items. This building will allow one central point for all of our belongings.

HVR is also on the hunt for a small tractor with a three-point hitch to purchase. This unit will be used for mowing trails and trail work. A three-point hitch will allow HVR to look into other attachments and be able to do more things to help improve our existing trail system. Please contact Dave Stevens at 585-455-9574 if you have any information on a tractor.

### TRAIL WORK:

The sandy bottom trail bridges are complete. A special thanks to Scott W, Gary W, Jim F, Dave P, Dwight S, Todd M, Dave M, and Clint V.

September 9<sup>th</sup> HVR will be installing a bridge, gate, and permanent trail signage on Kip Gillen's property. We will need help. If you are interested in helping please contact Clint VanDewark at 585-367-9216 or Dave Philips at 585-624-7707. We plan to get started at 8:00 a.m. off of Briggs Rd. in Honeoye. We will need chain saws, trimmers, hammers, sledgehammers and shovels, etc.

Trail expansions with the help of the Finger Lakes Club will begin to connect C4 to Toomies Corner. Anyone knowing landowners in the West Bloomfield area between Olmstead Rd. and County Rd. 37 please contact either Dave Phillips or Clint VanDewark. Any help in this effort would be greatly appreciated.

Steve Robertson, of Livonia, is leading efforts to bring a trail from Hemlock into Livonia. He is working through landowners and building a team to help him in these efforts. If you are interested in helping with this or have knowledge of the area please contact him at: (585)-303-6953.

**STORAGE:** Snowmobile and/or snowmobile trailer storage. Large vehicle storage building that is clean, safe and secure. Reasonable summer rates. Contact Brian Rayburn at 229-5563 or 314-1213.

FOR SALE: Tilt bed trailer, 4'x8' with 7/8" ball. \$125. Contact Dale Schaefer @ 367-2849.

FOR SALE: 1991 Polaris Indy 400. Good condition. \$800. Contact Vicki Bruce @ 217-1084.

FOR SALE: 1999 Polaris 550 Super Sport. Very clean. \$1,800. Contact Sam Ward @ 248-8204.